
 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Murwillumbah High School upgrade 
Project update  |  February 2024 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

 
 
School Infrastructure NSW is upgrading Murwillumbah High School to return students and teachers to 
the school from the beginning of the 2025 school year.  

Project overview 

The project will provide upgraded classrooms, specialist learning spaces, support class facilities, and 
staff spaces.  

Progress update 

Site preparation works, including setting up a site office, inspecting buildings, removing rubbish, cleaning 
indoor and outdoor areas, and installing temporary fencing and hoarding, are now finished. 

We are continuing to remove old furniture, fixtures and fittings that aren’t suitable for use and are 
stripping out rooms to get them ready for refurbishment.  

We have started procuring new specialist equipment for the school, including new wood and metalwork 
machinery and environmentally friendly LED lighting.  

Communication services, including phone and data connections, have been reinstated and brought into 
compliance with current needs and standards. 

Next steps 

During February 2024, work will start to install a new roof on Block D. Once that is finished, we will move 
on to replacing the roof on Block B. Having the new roofs in place will allow work to start on upgrading 
the internal spaces in those buildings. 

While work proceeds at the site, we are continuing to plan the remainder of the school upgrade. This 
includes preparing documents needed to meet statutory planning requirements for the works. 

Notice of upcoming works 

Scaffolding has now been installed on Block D. Roofing works on that building are expected to start on 
Wednesday 14 February 2024 and continue over a number of weeks.  

Block D is located towards the centre of the school site and away from residential properties so we are 
not expecting any noticeable impacts to neighbours.  

If you do have questions, concerns or require further information about the upgrade works please 
contact schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or call 1300 482 651.  

Thank you for your patience while we carry out this important work. 
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